State of Idaho DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES 900 N. SKYLINE DR., SUITE A, IDAHO FALLS, ID 83402-1718

900 N. SKYLINE DR., SUITE A, IDAHO FALLS, ID 83402-1718 PHONE: (208) 525-7161 FAX: (208) 525-7177 WEB SITE: www.idwr.state.id.us

EASTERN REGION

DIRK KEMPTHORNE Governor

KARL J. DREHER Director

August 1, 2005

JoAnn Loudy P. O. Box 68 Tendoy, ID 83468

RE: Water District No. 74-M

Dear JoAnn:

We acknowledge receipt of the Minutes of the Annual Watermaster's Election Meeting held in your district. The Watermaster Certificate will be sent under separate cover.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Dennis Dunn

Senior Water Right Agent

DD:jk



Water Meeting District #74-M March 8, 2005

A meeting of District 74-M Water District was called to order by President Bill Loudy at 7:00 p.m., March 8, 2005, at the Tendoy School. Members present were Bill Omler, Ross Goddard, Jerry Eastman, George Garrison, Glen Elzinga, and Jo Ann Loudy.

The minutes of the 2004 meeting were read and approved and the Financial Report was given. The checkbook balance was \$283.62.

Jerry Eastman updated the group on the filing of high water rights. Because of many years of low water, we haven't been able to establish high water use, but 2 gals were sent in from the state to get a profile on the ditch and compare to the report Jerry had sent in. Jerry has been able to get a high water report so each person knows their high water right that has been filed for us on Agency Creek.

Jerry reported that more weirs were put in last year and there weren't many diversions that didn't have them. He has several small weirs left.

Jerry reported that the state will be taking over control of water next year and control structures will be required at headgates and at ditches. Money then left in the account will be dispersed to individuals based on assessments.

Glen Elzinga made a motion to again adopt a \$600 budget for this year's assessment. Jerry seconded and it was passed unanimously.

A motion was made by Glen Elzinga to elect Jerry Eastman again as Water Master. It was seconded by George Garrison and the decision was unanimous.

Ross Goddard made a motion to keep the same officers this year. George Garrison seconded and the decision was unanimous.

The meeting was adjourned.

JoAnn Loudy, Secretary

Jo any Lovery